
 
 

 
 

Carlton Colville, Kessingland, Southwold and villages 
Community Partnership 

 
Action Notes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 17 November at 6pm 

remotely via Zoom 
 

Core Membership:   
 
ESC Councillors – Councillor Jenny Ceresa (Chairman), Councillor David Beavan, Councillor 
Craig Rivett, Councillor Letitia Smith 
 
SCC Councillors – Cllr Annette Dunning, Cllrs Michael Ladd, Cllr Melanie Vigo Di Gallidoro 
 
Town and Parish Councils – Cllr Sam Auger-Forbes (Kessingland Parish Council), Alison Ayers 
(Carlton Colville Town Council), Neil Coleby (Clerk Kessingland Parish Council), Cllr Pam 
Cyprien (Reydon Parish council), Cllr Julie McClean (Kessingland Parish Council) 
 
Partnership Organisations –  
 
Others present (non-voting) –Helen Bateman (Community Action Suffolk), Louise Carter 

(Communities Support Officer), Jo McCallum (Communities Officer), Nicole Rickard (Head of 

Communities), Alli Stone (Democratic Services Officer), Phil Love (Connected Communities) 

 

Item  Discussion  

1.  Welcome and Apologies for Absence 
 
The Chairman, Councillor Jenny Ceresa, welcomed everyone to the meeting and 
received apologies from Cllr Norman Brooks, Lynne Fulcher (Community Action 
Suffolk) and Cllr Chris Thomas (Carlton Colville Parish Council). 
 

2.  Action notes 
 
The notes of the meetings held of the 12 May 2021 and the 14 July 2021 were 
agreed.  
 

3.  Community Partnership Board Update 
 
Nicole Rickard (NR) referred to the written update on the most recent meeting 
of the Community Partnership Board, which had been circulated with the 
agenda, and highlighted the following key points: 

• £180,000 had been allocated to transport projects 

• Update from Community Partnership Chairmen 



 
 

 
 

• Funding of £22,500 had been allocated to a project on Self Neglect and 
Hoarding 

• An update on the Community Forum which would be held in March 2022. 
 

It was noted that the Board would focus on Mental Health and the Community 
Partnerships Forum.  
 

4. Small Grants Panel Update 
 
Jo McCallum (JM) confirmed the following projects had been funded 

• £1145 to Kessingland Men’s Shed 

• £1420 to Carlton Colville PreSchool for an outdoor shelter 

• £1230 to Kessingland Meet Up Mondays 

• £1500 to Carlton Colville Greener Growth 
 
The next funding round would run from the 10 January 2022.  
 

5. Project Updates 
 
JM updated the meeting on the Partnership’s projects.  
 
Talking Benches 
All benches had been allocated and were in situ. Benches in Kessingland had 
been vandalised, JM would speak with other areas to see if similar problems had 
arisen and whether there were any solutions to prevent this.  
 
Virtual Walks 
Southwold route had been planned and was ready to go.  
Carlton Colville route was slightly more challenging as the area was more spread 
out. There were two options, either a general walk with a few heritage sites 
highlighted or a heritage walk which did not necessarily go to all heritage sites. 
Louise Carter would email the CP to see which was the preferred option.  
 
JM and Cllr David Beavan had been meeting to discuss a skate park in 
Southwold, the project would come to the CP shortly. 
 
 

6. Social Isolation Task and Finish Group 
Phil Love (PL) updated the meeting on the work of the Social Isolation Task and 
Finish Group. 
 
The group was looking to set up a social group in Carlton Colville, hopefully 
before Christmas, at the former Methodist Chapel. The aim was to run the group 
for a few months before passing it over to volunteers. 



 
 

 
 

 

7. Youth Survey Feedback 
 
An update on the youth survey would be shared with the group when the 
information had been drawn together. 
 
Helen Bateman (Community Action Suffolk) had attended a meeting on youth 
provision across Suffolk. Transport for young people had been identified as a 
barrier to provision of services, as well as a lack of meeting venues (both 
availability and costs). All in attendance were keen to work together to improve 
youth provisions. 
 

8. 2022 Community Partnership Priorities and Funding 
 
A workshop would be held in the New Year to look at the partnerships priorities, 
more details would be confirmed when the date had been finalised.   
 

9.  Date of Next Meeting 
  
It was confirmed that the next meeting would take place on:  
 
Wednesday, 16 February at 6pm.  

 

The meeting concluded at 6.37pm.  


